Maritime Forces Atlantic PO Box 99000 Stn Forces Halifax, NS B3K 5X5

MARL: 1262-7 (MARL SEO)

TD: 2014-000500

10 July 2014

Mr. Darren Hicks, Environmental Analyst Canada Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board 140 Water Street, 4th Floor St. John's, NL A1C 6H6 Email: DHicks@cnlopb.nl.ca

Dear Mr. Hicks:

As requested, the Department of National Defence (DND) has reviewed the Environmental Assessment Addendum for the Seafloor and Seep Sampling Program – Labrador Offshore to Jeanne d'Arc Basin (2014 to 2019).

Our comments from 7 May 2014 have been addressed in this document. DND has no further comments at this time.

Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

MARLANT Safety and Environmental Officer for Commander

